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Happy Holidays from all of us at
Portland Japanese Garden!

I hope this finds you healthy and well. On the
heels of one of the most challenging years in our
organization’s history, I am incredibly proud and

humbled by what we have accomplished together.

During this season of gratitude and reflection,
I always take a moment to look back before I
look ahead.

From beautiful art exhibitions and reinstating
in-person events to weathering extreme climate
conditions — from ice storms to record-setting
heat — to setting a clear path for our evolution
with the Japan Institute, there have been no
shortage of “firsts” and triumphs throughout

the year. Most importantly, we have been able to
remain a treasured space that brings serenity and
respite to our community.
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Steve Bloom, CEO of Portland Japanese Garden, addresses
guests at the Golden Crane Annual Reception in July 2021.



We wouldn’t be where we are today without the
critical support by advocates like you all around
the world. As you know, Asian art historian and
scholar, Mimi Gardner Gates recently joined

our International Advisory Board (IAB). Further
adding to this esteemed roster is George Takei, a
social justice activist, New York Times bestselling
author, and pioneering actor. His Excellency,
Koji Tomita, Ambassador of Japan to the United
States, has also joined the IAB as an Honorary
Member. With their commitment, counsel, and
shared vision, we will continue to be able to
advance the work that we do towards inspiring
harmony and peace.

AsTlook to 2022, I see an exciting year ahead.

Early in the year, we’ll officially launch our

plans for the Japan Institute. World-renowned
architect and another member of our IAB, Kengo
Kuma, has agreed to renovate a key feature of the
new campus, allowing for aesthetic continuity
between the design of the Garden’s Cultural
Village and the new Japan Institute campus.

We look forward to sharing more details on the
renovation, programming, and timing of it all.

Shade nets protect vulnerable plants in the Flat Garden during
record-breaking heat in June 2021.
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In the summer, we will host the American
Public Gardens Association (APGA) Conference,
convening together professionals of the public
garden field representing 600 institutions in all
50 states, plus 20 nations. And at the end of 2022,
we’ll be hosting a Peace Symposium in London,
allowing us to be a leading voice for cultural
understanding in pursuit of a more peaceful,
sustainable world.

For nearly 60 years, Portland Japanese Garden
has helped to shape Portland’s identity as a
place that reveres nature, a “City of Gardens,”
and a place that brings different peoples and
cultures together from across the world. We
were created by and for the community, and [ am
extremely honored to say that over the decades,
we have also been able to foster and cultivate
communities in return not just in Portland, but
around the globe.

Members come together for a sacred evening of O-Bon at
Portland Japanese Garden
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Portland Japanese Garden’s Chief Curator, Sadafumi Uchiyama,
demonstrates during the Maple Pruning Workshop.

I look forward to a fruitful year ahead, and
hopefully seeing and catching up with many of
you in the months to come.

With Gratitude,
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Steve Bloom
CEOQ, Portland Japanese Garden
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